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NEWSLETTER

FEBRUARY 2007
The Web-Site
Members will recall that part of the grant from the Faith Communities Capacity Building Fund (FCCBF) was used to commission Bhupinder Singh to develop a web-site for South London Inter Faith Group. It is pleasing to report that Bhupinder has now completed his initial task, so that the web-site is up and running and can be kept up to date, and indeed enhanced, by the Committee.
If you have internet access, do look at www.southlondoninterfaith.org.uk and let the Committee know what you think. Your suggestions for improvements will be welcome. Further development is expected at an early stage. Sarah Thorley has already agreed to go through the present web pages with a fine-tooth comb and make recommendations, and Bhupinder Singh has been asked to carry out additional work so that we might have a facility for comments and suggestions about any aspect of SLIFG’s programme to be posted on-line.
Reporting on the two FCCBF projects
Our two one-day-a-week workers, Sarah Thorley and Siriol Davies, are now in the final months of their year-long projects funded from the FCCBF grant. The results of their work are intended to give a major steer to SLIFG in discerning how to maximise our effectiveness in the coming years. In order that we may receive and consider their work carefully, there will be interim reports at the Annual General Meeting on Sunday 18 March and then final reports at a special meeting planned for Saturday 19 May.
The second round of FCCBF grants
The 5-session inter faith training module that SLIFG ran twice during 2006 for the Anglican Diocese of Southwark has been requested again as part of the Diocesan Summer School in the period 23 June – 14 July 2007.
The interest that these courses have generated led on to the thought that it would be valuable if this module were generalized to make it suitable for participants from a variety of faith communities. A possible opportunity to carry out such work presented itself in the second round of FCCBF grants, which will be awarded for work during the 12 months from 1 April 2007. SLIFG submitted an application before the 1 November 2006 deadline for funds that would enable the recruitment of a part-time worker to develop and trial a generalized training module. Awards are due to be announced by 23 February.
It is important to bear in mind that in these round 2 funding decisions some preference will be given to organizations that did not benefit from round 1, so that SLIFG may have to give way to others this time. It was also stipulated that any round 2 application from an organization successful in round 1 must propose a different area of work. The SLIFG round 2 proposal for a generalized training module clearly satisfies that requirement.
About Inter Faith Walks

Eric Bramstead writes about the 2006 Walk (Lewisham-Catford-Bromley): ‘As well as the positive novelty of members of two contrasting Jewish communities participating on friendly and very equal terms--very rare in north London!--it was also a novelty that Jews, Christians and Muslims walked all the way, especially Muslim mums with small children in push chairs. This of course reflected the close fellowship of the South East London Three Faiths Forum and is also something very heartening and unusual.’
The 2007 Walk is expected to take place on Saturday 14 July in conjunction with the new local inter faith organisation called Faith Around The Elephant (FATE) that was launched on 7 November at a meeting held at London South Bank University. Suzanne Keys is the convenor of FATE and may be contacted at suzanne@abcfilm.clara.co.uk.
Main Events since the previous Newsletter
Sunday 12 November in Southwark Cathedral: Prayers for World Peace on Remembrance Sunday
There were 15 short readings and reflections, offered by participants from Buddhist, Jewish, Muslim, Sikh, Baha’i, Hindu and Christian faith traditions. Then Canon Ivor Smith-Cameron recited Wilfred Owen’s Anthem for Doomed Youth before all the participants gathered around the Peace Mala and the universal prayer for peace was prayed. Finally, Rabbi James Baaden led a congregational chant from Isaiah 2:4: Lo yisa goy el goy cherev, lo yilm’du od milchama (Nation shall not lift up sword against nation, nor shall they learn for war any more).
After the prayers, a vegetarian meal, generously provided by the Hyderi Islamic Centre, was served in the Cathedral’s Education Centre.
Tuesday 5 December at St Mary’s Roman Catholic Church, West Croydon: Blessed Saint Mary
This was a screening of the film that presents the Muslim story of Mary (Miriam) and the virgin birth of Jesus (Isa), as compiled from the Holy Qur’an and other Muslim sources by Dr M. Saeed Bahmanpour of the Islamic College for Advanced Studies. It was unfortunate that technical problems intervened towards the end of the screening, but it seems that a great deal was learned none-the-less, and there have been several follow-up enquiries.
Saturday 27 January at the Calderwood Sikh Temple, Woolwich: A visit with devotions, talks and hospitality

The President of the Temple, Mr Nirmal Singh Kailey, received us in the Gurudwara and facilitated a programme of sacred song, prayer, talks about the Sikh religion and about the multi-faith aspects of Sikhism, and the distribution of prasad. After that, we moved into the Langar Hall for food and tea. The visit left a deep impression.
Understanding Islam

The 10 week course led by Dr Chris Hewer of the St Ethelburga’s Centre is in progress at All Saints’ Church, Battersea on Tuesday afternoons with a regular attendance of 35+ and more than 40 people involved all together. 
A further 25 or so are attending the evening sessions at St Stephen’s Hall in Norbury. In both centres there has been a very positive response to Dr Hewer’s educational method.

Dr Hewer is funded to offer these 10 week courses without charge for the next year or two. He works in three terms a year, and is available for both afternoon and evening sessions on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. This is a chance that should not be missed. You can contact Dr Hewer at chris@stethelburgas.org.

The Annual General Meeting

In recent years we have been fortunate to hold our AGM at Trinity Hospice, Clapham Common, but that is not possible this year due to major redevelopment work there. So the AGM will take place at South London Liberal Synagogue on Sunday 18 March. The other change this year is the earlier start, at 4pm. The AGM will be followed by a bring-and-share vegetarian meal.

The constitution of SLIFG states that the AGM will ‘elect the secretary and treasurer and other members of the committee, making every effort to include representatives of the main faiths in South London’. The outgoing Committee is working to secure nominations for the new Committee that reflect that requirement. Note that the constitution also states that ‘nominations for officers and members of the committee should be submitted to the secretary seven days before the AGM’.
Informal lunch meeting at All Saints’, Battersea
The next meeting in this series is planned for Friday 30 March. As usual there will be a vegetarian lunch at 12.30pm and the meeting will follow from 1pm until 2pm. All Saints’ is located at Battersea Park, in Prince of Wales Drive (SW11 4BD).
Other events that have been notified.

The level of inter faith activity in South London continues to rise, which is very good news. It becomes difficult however, in terms of space, to be able to share the information that has been received from Clapham and Stockwell Faith Forum, Faith Around The Elephant, Lambeth Multi-Faith Action Group, SE London Three Faiths Forum, and Wimbledon Interfaith Group amongst others. I know that this issue of information and communication is something that Sarah Thorley will be addressing in her report on Multi-Faith South London. In the meantime, do get in touch with the Secretary if you would like information about the programmes of other organisations.
Enquiries about any of the items in this newsletter may be addressed to
Alan Gadd, Secretary, SLIFG

24 Holmewood Gardens, London SW2 3RS

020 8678 8977

secretary@southlondoninterfaith.org.uk 
